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Oriental Guide…….......……Thomas Joseph
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Recorder.........………….........Robert Berteau
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Mike Miranda, Thomas Sabados

Charles Erickson, John “Jack” Watson
Wayne Angstrom P.P.
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Roger E. Neff, P.P.
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and marked ATTN: Al Koran Magazine or 

email to: rneff@rencomm-ad.com

MEMBER INFORMATION
For information on Dues, Assessments,
Regulations or to report Illness or Death of a
Noble please call the Business Office as
listed above.

The next regular monthly Business Meeting at Brecksville’s Theodore Breck 
Lodge Room - 8920 Brecksville Road, Brecksville (SW corner of Rts. 82 & 21) 
Parking in rear.  is on Monday, Nov 19th, 2018 at 7:00 PM. Dinner at 6:00 PM - 
reservations a MUST and are due by noon on Friday before the meeting.

My fellow Nobles, 
As I compose this our sportsman’s raffle will have 
been completed for about two weeks, you will be 
getting this in early November, so as of now I do 
not have any details to share with you. however, it 
appears that we did a bit better than last year. We 
will keep you posted. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the following for their assis-
tance at the Sportsman’s Raffle:
Terry Hamilton	 Mike Davison	 Roger Neff
Ken Weidig	 Beth Weidig	 Mark Bollinger
Jay Flack	 Sheila Flack	 Evie Probert
Anna Mae Hershey	 Russ Arndt	 Tom Munroe
Wayne Angstrom	 Sandy Angstrom	 Bob Wykoff
Jack Conner	 Robert Carlson	 Scott Bratton
Al Paynter	 Robert Berteau	 Peg Berteau
Thomas Joseph	 Ron Murphy	 Howard Walker
Richard Metzler	 Barb Metzler	 Jim Ward 
Roger Calkins	 Don Davis 
With my sincerest apologies if I missed anyone.
As for the situation regarding our landlord, while things are becoming clear-
er, it is not a positive situation. The property known as Club Motor Estates, 
formerly Al Kora Shriners, is in foreclosure. I and your Divan have taken 
steps to remove our valuables which were still located on that site. As you 
read this we will have completed that process. Clubs and Units were noti-
fied to come and get any remaining items they may still have had at head-
quarters. We have removed some items from some of our Clubs and Units. 
However, we will not store them indefinitely, we plan to divest ourselves on 
any unneeded items within a year. 
We continue to operate from our current temporary location. It is serving us 
well and, unless we find another sight which would be more advantageous 
to us, we will remain where we are. Shrine by-laws mandate the involve-
ment of the Nobility in relocating permanently to a new location, and you 
will all be notified as is required. So please stay tuned for further updates.
A good way to stay informed of additional updates regarding the building, 
as well as future events for Al Koran, our club and unit, and other
(CONTINUED NEXT PAGE)

From the Potentate
Thomas Klecan

Thomas Klecan, Illustrious Potentate
Robert Berteau, Recorder

APPOINTED DIVAN
Ceremonial Director............... Ill Sir Al Paynter PP
Fist Ceremonial Master................. Howard Walker
Second Ceremonial Master.........Charles Erickson
Marshall ...........................................Rob Steffens
Captain of the Guard .................... Robert Carlson
Outer Guard ....................... John “Roger” Calkins
Business Manager  .........................  Mike Davison
Chaplain ........................................Roger Neff, PP
Assistant Chaplain......................  Alan D. York, PP
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Divan Directory
Illustrious Potentate
Thomas Klecan P.P.
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com

Chief Rabban
Mark Bollinger 
C: 440 429-7094 
Email: mjbollinger62@gmail.com)
 
Assistant Rabban
Ronn Murphy
C: 216 702-6785
Email: murphyrm@cox.ne
 
High Priest & Prophet
Terry Hamilton P.P. 
C: 419 651-9720 
Email: hambone1@zooninternet.net)

Oriental Guide
Thomas Joseph
c: (440) 263-3981
Email: tj_638@aol.com)

Treasurer
Jay Flack
Res: 440 655-1747
Cell: 440 665-1747
E-mail: jayflack@yahoo.com
treasurer@alkoranshriners.com

Recorder
Robert Berteau 
C: 216 337-9849 
E-mail: rdb379@sbcglobal.net
or: recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Paper Deadline!

Calendar of Events

(POTENTATE LETTER - CONTINUED)
particulars, please visit our web site, www.alkoranshriners.com , it is 
being updated regularly and contains the information you need to know. 
November will bring our Chief Rabban’s 2019 budget report. Addition-
ally, because of scheduling issues at our current location, Divan, or 
Board of Director’s, meetings will take place on the second Monday of 
the month at 5 pm, at that location. 
Remember Al Koran is the fourth oldest Shrine Center, with a fabled 
and storied history, to which all of you have contributed, please con-
tinue to help in keeping this great legacy alive and well. I hope you had 
an enjoyable fall and get ready for a fun filled Holiday season.
Yours in Faith, Tom Klecan

For those of you that submit 
materials for the Al Koran News: 
I need your letters, ads and photos 
in a timely manner, so that I can 
assemble the newsletter with 
enough time for artwork, layout, 
printing & mailing. Deadline is 
2nd Wednesday each month. 
Thank You   Roger Neff P.P., 
Editor & Publisher

November 10 - Hunters Spaghetti Dinner/Turkey Shoot
November 12  (Monday) - Board of Directors Meeting

November 19 - Regular Business Meeting - Chief Rabban’s 
Budget Presentation

November 22 - HAPPY THANKSGIVING!!!
December 8 - Children’s Christmas Party

Al Koran SCIMITARS Swing Band 
Performance schedule for the remainder of 2018:

November 7... 7:00 PM Ohio veterans Home - Strub Rd - Sandusky

Owner/Private Investigator

Cell: 419-651-9720

Terry A. Hamilton

Office: 419-281-1968
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When the Great Architect 
calls, then

Our friends obey,
and fold their tents and steal 

away.
To the land where the crystal waters flow,
Where the beautiful Palms of the Great 

Architect grow.

September 2018 Membership
September 1st              1,037 Regular             4 Associates
Creations	 0	 0
Affiliations	 0	 0
Restorations	 0	 0
Demits	 0	 0
Deaths	 5	 0
Suspensions	 0	 0

September 30th            1,032 Regular             4 Associates
Total Membership as of September 30th, 2018  1,036 Nobles

In Memoriam
September  2018
Jack Coates, Sr.

William M. Donley
Thomas G. Hausser

Charles S. Huffman, Jr.
Robert L Wharten

What’s New in Erie
Shriners Hospitals for Children - Erie 
ranked as #9 of Best Places to Work in 
Healthcare in 2018

Shriners Hospitals for Children - Erie has been ranked 
#9 among healthcare providers in the nation by Mod-
ern Healthcare’s 2018 Best Places to Work in Health-
care. Each year, this exciting program singles out and 
recognizes outstanding
employers in the healthcare industry on a national 
level. Modern Healthcare also published a special 
supplement featuring ranked lists of all the winners 
along with the October 1 issue.
“Being one of the 2018 award winners is such recog-
nition for our employees and SHC - Erie,” said Mary 
Jane Antoon, administrator, SHC - Erie, “Ranking #9 is a tremendous achievement thanks to our staff, who come 
to work each and every day living the mission of Shriners Hospitals for Children.”
Modern Healthcare and its Best Places to Work in Healthcare award winners have accomplished much over the 
years, empowering healthcare organizations, and the people who work for them, to realize their full potential. 
Modern Healthcare partners with the Best Companies Group on the assessment process, which includes an ex-
tensive employee survey.
“Our award winners can be proud of the role they played in elevating the standard for workplace excellence. 
They have the judgment, drive and resilience to solve healthcare’s most significant challenges through our most 
important resource: people. They are pushing the envelope and creating a more engaged and productive work-
force, all while tackling the ever-present challenges of cost, safety, quality and access,” said Aurora Aguilar, 
editor of Modern Healthcare.
SHC - Erie was honored at the 2018 Best Places to Work Awards Dinner on Thursday, September 27, at the Re-
naissance Dallas Hotel. The medical center is the first healthcare provider in Erie, PA to be ranked on the list.
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Legion of Honor
Our next Legion of Honor meeting will be Monday, November 26 at 7PM.  Location Brecksville Masonic 
Lodge.  We will not meet in December.  We will meet in January on Monday, January 28 at 7PM at the 
Brecksville Masonic Lodge.  We plan to continue to meet in Brecksville until Al Koran moves to a new 
location.  Our LOH storage cabinet has been moved out of the Club Motor Estates building to temporary storage 
along with Al Koran’s assets.   
In the September Meeting members in attendance voted to purchase an M-1 Garand rifle for the LOH Color 
Guard.  Noble Louis Fow has purchased the rifle and is refinishing the stock.  He will bring the rifle to our 
November meeting.  Our Legion of Honor is pursuing placement of a memorial monument at the National 
Veterans Western Reserve Cemetery to remember and honor Al Koran Veterans interned there.  Howard Walker, 
Eric Butler and Mark Bollinger are assisting us with this project.  Howard, Eric and Monica Johns a design 
artist have been to the cemetery to determine the process and specifications required to place a memorial 
monument.  We have met and begun work on a presentation for our LOH unit and the Divan to gain approval 
for the design and placement of the monument.  Once approval is granted we will share the design and 
placement date with everyone.  Attendance at the placement will be open to Shriners, family and friends.   
Noble Robert Lijewski of Tripoli Shrine Center, Milwaukee Wisconsin commander of our GLSA LOH 
announced Tripoli Shrine Center will host the 44th meeting of the GLSA LOH August 14-17, 2019.  Our 
2018-2019 IALOH Commander, Ray Combs announced the 88th convention will be in Dayton Ohio, 17-18 
April 2019.  Adjutant Jack Conner PP has information on the IALOH 2019 convention in Dayton or you can 
visit their website.  Since this convention is close to us we ask LOH members plan to attend with us.  We look 
forward to increasing our attendance at the conventions in 2019 and continuing to increase our membership in 
our Legion of Honor.  We will continue to look for ways to serve Al Koran and our veterans.           
Adjutant Jack Conner PP has both long and short sleeve shirts available for sale along with patches, medals and 
other legion items. 
We are honored that Grand Master of Ohio Masons, Noble Rick Shau has joined the Al Koran Legion of Honor. 
Membership in Al Koran’s Legion of Honor is open to all nobles who are veterans and we would welcome 
your attendance and participation.  Please call me if you may consider joining the Legion of Honor; or if I 
may provide additional information:  305-609-3376.  Membership application is here and once completed can 
be sent to our Adjutant, PP Jack Conner at 33664 Reserve Way, Avon, Ohio 44011.  Please make your check 
payable to Al Koran Legion Of Honor.  If you are a veteran and would just like to receive Legion of Honor 
communications please send your email address to wangstrom@angstromgraphics.com.  
Wayne R Angstrom PP, Al Koran LOH Commander. 

AL KORAN LEGION OF HONOR APPLICATION
CHARTER GRANTED 07-13-1938

IT IS AN HONOR TO BELONG TO THE LEGION OF HONOR
(please print or type)

DATE __________________
To the officers and members of the Legion of Honor, located at Al Koran Shriners, Broadview Heights, OH,
I respectfully pray that I may be made a member of the Legion of Honor and, if worthy and my request is granted, I prom-
ise to conform to the by-laws, rules and regulations of the Unit. I am a member in good standing of Shriners International.

Print name in full __________________________________________
Address ________________________________________________ _
City __________________________ ,State _______ Zip code _____ _
Phone (home) _________________ mobile _______________ _
E-Mail ___ ____ _________________ __
Marital Status: S_ M _ W_D __ Lady’s name _ __________________ _
Occupation ___________________ Birth Place _________________ _

BRANCH OF ARMED FORCES: 
________________________
(Attach photo copy of DD214)

Application fee: $70.00 (includes same 
year Dues, Jewel & Tassel Holder)
Annual Dues for following year are $10.00.
Signature:
__________________________________
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THE SPAGHETTI DINNER AND TURKEY SHOOT is just days away. This year more important is the help. 
Everything that we use in the kitchen including pots, roasters etc. have to be moved from Brecksville to the 
Center. All shooting material must be moved. The hams, turkeys, and target drywall must be picked up. So this 
is not just one day, but maybe three. We will have to set tables, chairs, and settings, and this will be done in 
the afternoon on November 10th. Also we will raffle off the commemorative rifle, or $500, that evening. Most 
people don’t like change, but this was an emergency move to keep this event going. This will be the 14th year. 
So invite family, friend, neighbors etc.
Since we are meeting at the Brecksville Temple right now, the meeting night has been changed to the 2nd 
Monday of the month and time has also been changed to 7:00 o’clock. The next meeting of the Hunters will be 
November 12th and that will be election of Officers. There is a lot of planning and decisions  to be made in the 
next few months so make a special effort to attend the meetings. HAVE A VERY HAPPY THANKSGIVINGS 
DAY.

Hunters

HO HO HO, Santa Clause is coming to town and he will be at:

Al Koran Children’s Christmas Party
Saturday, December 8,2018

Phone: (440) 546-9866  
At Sherwood Forest Event Center
12900 Tinkers Creek, Valley View, Ohio

Crafts, Entertainment, Music, Dancing, and 
Face Painting

Enjoy a lunch provided of Hot Dogs, Beverage, Chips
And Ice Cream and most important a visit with 

Santa Clause
Gifts for children from birth and up including all 12 year olds.  Please 

make reservations with Mike Davison and be sure to include the age and 
sex of the children for “Santa”.
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Four Square Home Inspections
Fred Freer, Noble

6736 Eastgate Drive
Mayfield, OH 44143

fred@foursquarehomeinspections.com
440-446-8000

440-668-2400 (Cell)
440-446-8075 (Fax)

Professional Home Inspections That Bring 
Knowledge and Peace of Mind to Homeowners.

Serving Greater Cleveland and Northeastern Ohio
www.foursquarehomeinspections.net

Providing Professional
Home Inspection Services for Over a Dozen Years

Each Office is Independently Owned and Operated.
15380 Pearl Rd Strongsville, OH 44136

Deborah Kennedy-Spisak 

781-635-9412

REALTOR®

(440) 570-7160 Cell
(440) 572-0220 Office
(440) 572-0313 Fax
deborah.kennedy@cbhunter.com
cbhunter.com/deborah.kennedy

SEPT THANK YOU DRIVERS  for your help.      You are to be commended

Van Trips for Month   3          Van trips for Year    94 Van miles for Month   1451              Van Miles for year   29813

Date Hosp Van Miles Driver Driver
9/5/18 Phily Lorain 1029 Mike Davison Bob Carlson

Month Total

Erie Eastside
Month Total

9/11/18 Erie HQ 38 Debbie Saiter Mike Brookins
Month Total

9/25/18 Erie Mansfield 384 Jerry Gundrum Richard Grammo
Month Total

Youngstown
Month Total 0

Drivers’ Corner
The following volunteers have driven children to and from 

the Shriners Hospitals during the month of SEPTEMBER
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November 10th... 
at Sherwood Forest Event Center
12900 Tinkers Creek, Valley View

PRICE $10.00 - cash bar.
BRING YOUR FRIENDS!

Call for reservations and tickets - Russ Arndt (440 243-4113) 
or Mike Davison (330 608-2414) 
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Sportsmens Raffle 

Crooked River Hillbilly Clan #16
Last month wein had a election of officers and the results will be given in da next paper. Wein got to get the 
news one month in advance to da paper so, da election at da time dis article is written hasn’t happen. But weins 
did have a fermented grape tasting event and had a great turn out of about 30 Hillbillies. Fur dose dat don’t 
remember, dar ain’t no meetin dis month or next. Just remember, January is da start of a new year and just cause 
wein meetin in new locations, don’t mean the Shrine is dead. Wein have to start planning activities to keep 
things alive. There are just a few dat believe dat, and laying back and leave thing up to someone else is not go-
ing to keep Al Koran going. Wein only come around once so make da most of it. 
HAPPY THANKSGING AND SAY A PRAY FOR THOSE THAT ARE NOT WITH US FOR THIS HOLIDAY.

Rachel Sumrada... a Patient Ambassador from Shriners Hospital in Erie has been given the chance to be a stan-
dard/score card bearer at the upcoming Shriners Open - Golf Tournament in Las Vegas. Rachel and friend are 
raising money for her trip. Rachel was set up at our Sportsmans Raffle. Contributions for her once-in-a-lifetime 
trip for this Mentor student are appreciated. 
Contact Ill. Sir Ken Weidig (440 749-9202) or AK Business Mgr. Mike Davison (330 608-2414)

Even good men can be better...
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Our first dinner after the summer break was a great start for the coming year.  As usual the selections prepared 
by the Cleveland Yachting Club were fantastic as were the libations served during our Oasis.  We all enjoyed 
the performance of vocalist Gretchen Pleuss and the evening was topped off by the winner of our 50/50 raffle 
donating his winnings back to the Club.
Since this is gobble-gobble month, you don’t want to miss this dinner.  The CYC prepares a wonder Thanks-
giving turkey dinner so join us on Wednesday, November 14th.  Oasis starts at 5:30 PM and dinner is at 6:15 
PM.  There will be another dinner selection besides the turkey dinner as well as a vegetarian selection, again 
superbly prepared by the Cleveland Yachting Club.  Call George Everden at 440-799-8825 and he will tell you 
what the other dinner selections are.
We would love to have you join us.  This is a wonderful way to honor your significant other with a “date 
night”.  Think about it:  good food, friends and entertainment all at a reasonable price.  Become a Club mem-
ber and there will be no Club dues for the first year and even better, your first dinner will be on us.  Call our 
Membership Chair, George Everden at 440-799-8825 for a membership application.  Our dinners are held the 
second Wednesday of the month, September through June.

Lakewood Shrine Club
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From the Recorder
We are well into the fall season and hope everyone had a chance to view some really great colors during the 
peak times of change. We are now rapidly approaching winter and that will bring the thought of SNOW, I know 
that may be dirty word to some but there are many beautiful scenes that also come with the winter months. For 
those Nobles who travel south for the winter months please make sure you let the Recorder know your temporary 
address so we can make sure you get your monthly magazine and other important mailings, just phone the office.
   Tampa has completed sending all dues notices out for 2019 dues which remain at $137.00 (temple portion 
$102, hospital portion $5 and per capita portion $30), please remit your dues as soon as you are able, if you have 
not received a dues notice please call the office I can print one and send it to you, again these are coming in bulk 
form so pay attention to the envelope. If you have paid your dues and received a duplicate invoice please do not 
pay again. I have been working hard to clear my desk but with our move from the Edgerton building things are a 
little disarrayed, so please be patient with me. The 2019 dues card stickers will be mailed weekly and you should 
place them on your plastic card when you received them. If you need assistance in paying dues please give me a 
call at the office and we will address each situation. Remember you can still purchase LIFE memberships in our 
temple for 20 times current dues of $102 if you are under 65 years or 10 times $102 if over 65 years, you can also 
purchase your $5 hospital fee for a lump sum payment of $150, you can purchase your per capita fee of $30 for 
a lump sum payment of $900. The by-laws let you purchase one or two or all three or any combination, may be 
worth thinking about for some, you will not be required to pay that portion of dues again. Please give me a call in 
office if you are interested in any of these options. 
   Nobles, a great concern is those still owing 2018 AND NOW 2019 dues (48), those who have not paid 2018 
dues your notice should reflect your dues total as $274, please include them with your 2019 remittance, we 
really do not want to suspend anyone for non- payment but our by-laws do not permit us to carry you for 
two years, so please check your dues cards, remember if you are not current with your Shrine dues you 
cannot be a member or participate of any club or unit within our Shrine. PLEASE CHECK YOUR DUES 
CARD NOW!! DUES ARE DUE BY DECEMBER 31!!!!
Petitions are always welcome; fees until December 31, 2018 have been lowered to $50 which covers your 2019 
dues and standard fez. Membership is open to all Master Masons in good standing; please mention in all bodies 
Lodge, Chapter, Council, and Commandery. The last day to read petitions at this rate will be January 21 and we 
can do a short ceremonial at that meeting. Hope to see all at one of our upcoming events. Please MAKE THE 
EFFORT TO ATTEND AL KORAN SHRINE.

Robert D. Berteau, Recorder
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Cemetery Memorials, Cremation Products, Garden Art
Custom Stone Engraving & Signage

4202 Mayfield Road, South Euclid, Ohio 44121
14110 Brookpark Road, Brook Park, Ohio 44135

Eastside Office: 216-382-8150 • Westside Office: 216-267-8585
Web: www.jcmemorials.com • Fax: 216-381-7635

Al Koran Boosters  “Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our 
magazine. To be a “Booster” please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Head-
quarters. Names are listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

Dotty Lockmiller.................... 11/18 
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18 
Walter & Marlyn Ibele........... 11/18
John & Rose Boyd................. 11/18
Ralph & Cynthia Lindeman... 11/18
Joy Arndt................................ 11/18
Earl & Joyce Cyphert............. 11/18
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18
Stan & Betty Updike.............. 12/18
Arthur Moore......................... 12/18
David Scott............................. 12/18
Roger & Marylou Neff........... 12/18
Michael Davison...................... 1/19
Tom & Maggie Hausser........... 1/19
Ken & Beth Weidig.................. 1/19
Elaine Fishleigh....................... 1/19
Roger & Jane Edgington.......... 1/19
Debbie Saiter & Fudge............. 1/19
Richard Piskura........................ 1/19
Tom & Jere Boyer.................... 1/19
Robert T. Kolar........................ 1/19
Joe Zemek................................ 1/19
John Deliman & Shirley Tipton.1/19

Richard Hoffman..................... 1/19
Elmer & Judy Rogers............... 2/19
Jim & Lois Parkinson.............. 2/19
Jim & Gladys Baldwin............. 2/19 
Al & Michele Budney.............. 2/19
Rodney Anderson..................... 3/19
Bob Powell............................... 3/19
Jack & Marge Conner.............. 3/19
Terry & Angie Hamilton.......... 3/19
Dave & Linda Zmek................ 3/19
Janelle Fyfe.............................. 4/19
Barbara Fyfe............................. 4/19
Audry Schmitt.......................... 5/19 
Charles and Bonnie Erickson... 5/19 
Annamay Hershey.................... 5/19
Al Strodtbeck & Ginger Sorge.5/19
Leroy Schumacher................... 5/19
Norm & Phyllis Melchreit....... 6/19
Peg Dezman............................. 6/19
J.C.Wm. Tattersall.................... 7/19
Ralph & Eda Thadeus.............. 7/19
Hal Leach................................. 7/19 
Bill Boyd & Norma MacDonald... 7/19

Richard & Linda Saxby........... 9/19
Ray Wohl.................................. 9/19
William Miller.......................... 9/19
Rose Hixenbaugh..................... 9/19
Dick & Carol Johnson.............. 9/19 
Dan Edgar.............................. 10/19
Howard Butterworth.............. 11/19 
Lee & Betty Pilous................. 12/19 
Eric Butler ............................. 12/19
Gary Brookins.......................... 1/20
Emil Arvidson.......................... 5/20
Evie Probert............................. 7/20 
Chuck & Barbara Bradler........ 7/20
Creighton & Winnie Bradler.... 7/20
Paul Peddie............................... 7/20
Roger Van Nostram.................. 8/20
Ken Boring & 
Shannon Heilman................... 11/20
Fred & Mary Freer................. 12/20
Ronn Murphy .......................... 1/21
Dan Frenz................................. 5/21

BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date
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               Congratulations goes out to our Noble Brother Tony Durieux from Aladdin Shriners in Columbus.  Tony 
just finished his year as International President of the International Order of Blue Gavel.  This is a world-wide 
organization of only Past Commodores.  During Tony’s term, his home District #7, which is in Northern Ohio, 
became the #1 Membership District in IOBG.  The Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club are members of District #7 and 
are proud of this great achievement.
               This scribe has received word from Shriners’ International that our Al Koran Shriners met our 
membership goals and received a 2017-2018 I AM R U Pride and Performance Award Banner.
               Sunshine Chairman Emil Arvidson has informed me that Dave Zmek P.P. is in sick bay.  Try not to get 
sick this winter.  According to the Old Farmers’ Almanac, this upcoming winter is going to be a doozy.  Now is the 
time to get your flu shot.
               The November Business Meeting of Al Koran Shrine will be held on Monday, November 19.  The 
location will be in the Official Call of the Potentate in the November Al Koran Magazine on page 2.
               The next Mariners meeting will be held on Thursday, November 29, at the Edgewater Yacht Club.  We 
usually meet around 1800 hours for chow and grog, with the meeting gaveled to order at 1900 hours.  For 
information concerning the Mariners and our activities, contact Commodore Ronn Murphy at 216-702-6785.
               The Al Koran Mariners’ family would like to wish all in the Oasis of Al Koran Shrine a Happy and 
Bountiful Thanksgiving.
               Please remember to vote on Tuesday, November 6.  Yes, your vote does count.
                                                                                                                       God’s Speed

Mariner’s Log  – Bob Stanley, M.S.A.

Sportsmens Raffle 
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December 2018

November 2018

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline
Turkey Shoot

Spaghetti Dinner

HAPPY
THANKSGIVING!

CHILDREN’S
CHRISTMAS 

PARTY

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

DONATIONS TO SHRINERS 
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

Cincinnati

In Memory of Bill Donley
Richard Piskura

DONATIONS TO THE 
TRANSPORTATION FUND
In Memory of Grady Phillips
Richard & Janette Hoffman

In Memory of Tom Hausser
Stuart Shoaff

Donations
Processed as of Sept. 30, 2018

Divan & Board 
of Directors

Hunters*

Divan & Board 
of Directors

Hunters*

Mansfield/Ashland 
SC

Mansfield/Ashland 
SC

Lakewood SC

Lakewood SC

Korvettes
Mariners

LOSNA – Kheedawee 
Court

Korvettes
Mariners

LOSNA – Kheedawee 
Court

Al Koran Business 
Meeting*

Al Koran Trustees 
Meeting*

*New Location: Theodore Breck Lodge Room - 
8920 Brecksville Road, Brecksville (SW corner of 

Rts. 82 & 21) Parking in rear.

Cleveland Clowns
Krazy Kops

Legion of Honor

Lorain SC (11:00 AM)

Fairview SC
Massillon SC

Lorain Fire Brigade

Lorain Fire Brigade

Bay SC
Hillbilly Clan

See what happens when he is not 
shooting pictures for the newsletter
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Sportsmens Raffle 
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“Special Kids” Picnic

...great job Nobles and Ladies. And a “Thank You” to the Mansfield High Football Team 
for caring and donating their time.


